From: Richard Nakano <rnaka@contracosta.courts.ca.gov>

Date: October 3, 2018 at 11:00:10 PM PDT

To: "GenovevaC@sanpabloca.gov" <GenovevaC@sanpabloca.gov>
Cc: Robert Falconi <rfalc@contracosta.courts.ca.gov>

Subject: Grand Jury Report 1808

Genoveva Garcia Calloway

Mayor

City of San Pablo

13831 San Pablo Avenue, Building 1
San Pablo, CA 94806

Re: Grand Jury Report 1808 Joint Powers Authorities
Dear Mayor Calloway,

We are in receipt of your response to Grand Jury report 1808, Joint Powers Authorities. We are unable
to interpret your response into one of the permissible options as indicated below.

Recommendation #1: No response received
Recommendation #5: Nonconforming response, “partially implemented” is not a permitted response
(see below)

As you are aware, responses to these reports must be made within certain time constraints and in
accordance with specific formats pursuant to California Code, Penal Code - PEN § 933 and PEN § 933.05.
These responses to the recommendations must include one of the following legally permitted options:

e The recommendation has been implemented

e The recommendation has not yet been implemented, but will be implemented in the future

e The recommendation requires further analysis

e The recommendation will not be implemented because it is not warranted or is not reasonable

Please resubmit your response to Grand Jury Report 1808 in a way that conforms to one of the four
legally permitted options. Thank you for your support of the Grand Jury.

Sincerely,

Richard S. Nakano

Foreperson, 2018-19 Contra Costa Civil Grand Jury
rnaka@contracosta.courts.ca.gov
Mobile: 925-522-6941




